
Minutes of Budget Meeting of the Killaloe Municipal District held on Monday, 24th 
October, 2016 at 2.30 p.m. in Conference Room 316, Áras Contae an Chláir, New Road, 

Ennis, Co. Clare.  

 

In attendance: Cllr. Joe Cooney 

Cllr. Pat Hayes 

Cllr. Michael Begley 

Cllr. Pat Burke 

Cllr. Tony O’Brien 

Cllr. Alan O’Callaghan 

 

Officials:  Ms. Anne Haugh, Area Co-ordinator 

   Mr. Kieran O’Donnell, Meetings Administrator 

    

The Cathaoirleach, Cllr. Tony O’Brien chaired the meeting.  

On behalf of the members, he welcomed Anne Haugh, Area Co-ordinator to her first meeting of 
Killaloe Municipal District. Anne thanked the members for the welcome and also looked forward 
to working in partnership with the members. 

Kieran O’Donnell, Meetings Administrator, advised the members that the purpose of the meeting 
was to consider the General Municipal Allocation, which is the discretionary funding being made 
available to municipal district members in the draft budgetary plan. He explained that the Local 
Government Reform Act 2014 provides that the municipal district members shall by resolution 
adopt the draft budgetary plan and that the Chief Executive shall take account of any budgetary 
plan adopted by the municipal district members. He referred to the letter from the Chief 
Executive dated 7th October 2016 which had been circulated with the Agenda advising the 
members that the total proposed General Municipal Allocation (GMA) was €257,800. This 
represented an increase of €220,000 over the 2016 allocation, and the additional funding had 
been made available from the increase in Local Property Tax income. 
 
Members welcomed the increase in funding that was being made available.  

The following resolution was proposed by Cllr. J. Cooney and seconded by Cllr. M. Begley        
and adopted by the members:- 

“That pursuant to Section 102 (4A) of the Local Government Act 2001 as amended by Section 
58 (e) of the Local Government Reform Act 2014, the Draft Budgetary Plan 2017 dated the 7th 
October, 2016 as presented by the Chief Executive is hereby adopted” 
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The meeting then concluded. 

 

_________________________ 
Kieran O’Donnell 
Meetings Administrator  
 
 
25th October, 2016.  

  

2



 

 

 

At the Budget meeting of Killaloe Municipal District  
 

held on Monday, 24th October, 2016    
 

 

It was: 

 

Proposed by:  ________________________________ 
 
 

Seconded by:  ________________________________ 
 

And agreed 

“That pursuant to Section 102 (4A) of the Local Government Act 2001 as amended by Section 
58 (e) of the Local Government Reform Act 2014, the Draft Budgetary Plan 2017 dated the 7th 
October, 2016 as presented by the Chief Executive is hereby adopted” 

 

 

Signed: ________________________________ 
  Riarthóir Cruinnithe. 

 

Signed: ________________________________ 
  Cathaoirleach. 

 

Dated:  ________________________________ 
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